
TARRANT COUNTY COLLEGE DISTRICT 
Meeting of the Board of Trustees 

October 24, 2019 
6:00 p.m. 

1. Call to Order. The Board of Trustees conducted its regular monthly meeting on October 24,
2019 in the District Offices, May Owen Center, with Mr. Conrad Heede presiding. Other
trustees present were Dr. Gwen Morrison, Mr. Bill Greenhill, Dr. Michael Evans and Mr.
Kenneth Barr. Also present were Chancellor Giovannini and members of the TCCD staff.

2. Public Comment/Special Presentation. (No presentation shall exceed three minutes.) none.

3. Board Action Items and Board Business Related Items.

a. i. Approval of Minutes of the Board Meeting of September 19, 2019.

On a motion by Dr. Morrison, seconded by Dr. Evans, the minutes for September 19, 2019 were 
unanimously approved as presented. 

ii. Approval of Minutes of the Governance Meeting of October 10, 2019.

On a motion by Dr. Morrison, seconded by Dr. Evans, the minutes for 
Governance Meeting on October 10, 2019 were unanimously approved as 
presented. 

4. Trustee/Committee Reports.

a. Governance:
b. Audit & Finance Committee: None
c. Trustee Activities

Mr. Greenhill spoke on the Audit & Finance Committee this month where internal audit reported 
on processes, internal control, and compliance in accordance with regulations. The audits 
conducted were of the Internal Audit of TCCD Board of Trustees expenses in accordance with the 
Fiscal Year 2019 audit plan. The Internal Audit of the Aviation Program, verifying program costs 
are in accordance with TCCD policy, procedures, and federal guidelines. TCC offers an Associate 
of applied Science Degree in Aviation technology that is subject to FAA (Federal Aviation 
Administration Regulations). As well as, the Fiscal Year 2019 Internal Audit Annual Report in 
accordance with the Texas Government Code requires higher education institutions report on and 
publicly post certain information regarding the details of an approved annual audit plan and any 
findings or deficiencies. Overall, reporting highlighted that internal processes and controls are 
functioning effectively. Questions and recommendations made were addressed. Going forward, 
internal audit will explore/apply a tool related to integrate reporting that should further enhance 
oversight and monitoring of overall performances. 

Mr. Greenhill motioned that the committee recommends approval of the reports as presented. The 
report was unanimously approved. 












